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Date:		February 27, 2015

To: 	Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors

From:	John Dargle, Jr., Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

Subject:	A Wisconsin Electric Power Company Request for Permanent Easement to Install Underground Electric Service across County Grounds Park and Menomonee River Parkway – ACTION

POLICY
The Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (DPRC) is seeking authorization to grant Wisconsin Electric Power Company (WE Energies) a permanent easement to allow for the construction, operation and maintenance of underground electric power on and across County property located in County Grounds Park and a portion of Menomonee River Parkway in the City of Wauwatosa.

BACKGROUND
WE Energies will be completing a project in spring of 2015 to reconfigure the power system in the neighborhoods from Menomonee River Parkway to Center Street and from N. 80th Street to N. 100th Street.  The service to these neighborhoods will be switched from the current substation on Burleigh Street to the new substation on Watertown Plank Road.  The neighborhood facilities were recently rebuilt, and this is the final step in converting them from 8kv to 24.9kv.

In order to connect to the new substation, WE Energies has proposed running the new electric circuit underground from the substation north across County Grounds Park and a portion of Menomonee River Parkway.  When reviewing this proposal, DPRC staff requested that the overhead lines along Swan Boulevard be included in the conversion project now, rather than waiting for the anticipated 2017 roundabout project at Swan and Discovery Parkway.  WE Energies has agreed to complete this work now for the sake of efficiency and reduced construction impacts to the park, as well as to provide for future power needs on the parkland and surrounding areas at no cost to the County ($300k value).
[bookmark: _GoBack]
In total the 30’ easement granted across the parkland will be approximately 2,500 lineal feet, or 1.7 acres.

RECOMMENDATION 
The Parks Director recommends that the Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture and appropriate Milwaukee County staff be authorized to prepare, review, approve, execute, record and/or implement the required documents or perform actions to facilitate granting the Distribution Easement to WE Energies.  It is further recommended that that the County Executive and County Clerk be authorized to execute any required documents.

Prepared by: Kevin Haley, Landscape Architect, DPRC 



Recommended by:						 Approved by:


	Laura Schloesser, Chief of Administration and External Affairs
	
	John Dargle, Jr., Director




Attachment A – Aerial Exhibit County Grounds Park: Easement Location
Attachment B – Draft Easement 
Attachment C –Easement Location Exhibit

copy:	County Executive Chris Abele
Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office
	Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors
Sup. Gerry Broderick, Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
Sup. Khalif Rainey, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
	Sup. James Schmitt, District 6, County Board of Supervisors
		Daniel Laurila, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS
		Alexis Gassenhuber, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Clerk
		Jessica Janz-McKnight, Research and Policy Analyst, Office of the Comptroller
		Scott Manske, Comptroller, Office of the Comptroller
Tonya Peters, WE Energies
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